BITS



AND

PIECES

Quilters Guild of Indianapolis Newsletter

March 2020

The Arrival of Spring!

I always look forward to March. The days grow longer, the daffodils start to poke their heads out of the ground, the warm southern winds start to blow and the first day of spring happens this month.

As quilters, we are acutely aware of the natural world around us. Our applique quilts reflect flowers, animals and plants, and our quilts contain a rainbow of colors. With the onset of spring and warmer weather, I can feel the energy return as the world wakes up from its winter slumber. That energy inspires me to create new projects, finish the UFOs I have sitting around and connect with my fellow quilters.

March is the month of the Indiana Heritage Quilt Show in Bloomington. I've never been to it before, but this year my goal is to take a couple of classes, see the show and just enjoy the whole experience. I even entered a couple of quilts, though I know the competition is quite stiff. It's not about winning but more about sharing my work with other quilters. Shows inspire me and open my eyes to new designs or inventive ways of quilting.

Recently, I was able to attend the Tokyo International Great Quilt Festival in Japan with Maureen Weflen. I've always admired Japanese quilters and their amazing craftsmanship. This show was spectacular! The quilts I saw were phenomenal, inspired by traditions that go back centuries. I fell in love with Japan, too, and came home with more ideas filling my head that I'll ever have time for. Maureen and I will be giving a talk at QGIN in May about our trip and I hope you can join us. Maureen took over 1800 pictures during our trip and patiently waited for the crowds to clear around these wonderful quilts.

There are plenty of shows closer to home that I hope to attend this year. We will try to get information out on the website and in the newsletter as they come up and if you hear of events, please let us know. It's good to be inspired. As spring comes around, take time to go for a walk, listen to the birds sing, feel the sunshine on your face and then go work on another quilt project that translates that experience into a thing of beauty. I look forward to seeing your quilts.

Happy quilting!

Mary Ellen Straughn 2020 QGI President

QGI General Meeting February 13, 2020

Mary Ellen welcomed everyone and had the following announcements:

- Requested members to continue to wear name tags at the meetings.
- Asked anyone who picked up the newsletter and planned to toss it at home to turn it in at the end of the meeting in order for it to be used at QGIS or QGIN meetings.

We sang Happy Birthday to all of the guilters with birthdays in February.

Announcements:

Maureen Weflen reminded members of the upcoming Spring Retreat May 8-10 in Shipshewana, IN. There are still 2 rooms left and 1 person who wants a roommate.

Chris Robertson has the logo items that have been ordered. In addition, there are QGI mugs (\$5) and water bottles (\$25) available for purchase.

Amy O'Connell announced the following upcoming programs/workshops:

- Johanna Blume from the Eiteljorg Museum on March 12,
- Mary Strinka will offer Stack and Whack workshops on April 4 and again on June 13,
- Linda Luggen, quilt judging on April 9,
- Kathy McNeil at the May meeting and 2 workshops (Feathers are Flying and Wonderful World of Landscape Quilts),
- Susan Brubaker Knapp at the August meeting and 2 workshops (Thread Sketching-Still Life and Whole Cloth Painting-Botanicals),
- Mark Sherman at the October meeting and 2 workshops (Remarkable Faux Applique and Remarkable Machine Trapunto).

Jean Dyer announced the Fall Retreat will be August 7-9 at Clifty Falls State Park in Madison, IN.

Margaret Duke--For National Quilting Day, March 21, the charity group will be hosting a quilting demonstration at the Eiteljorg Museum in conjunction with the Quilts Exhibit: Uncovering Women's Stories. There will be a presentation at 1 PM by Dr. Carolyn Mazloomi. Also, Dallas Reed will have a charity workday on March 21 at the Irvington United Methodist Church from 9-3 with a pitch-in lunch. The next monthly charity workday will be the 3rd Thursday in February.

Christine Hurley—Six quilt tops for Quilts of Valor (QOV) were completed at the National QOV Sew Day; these will be shown at the 2021 QGI Quilt Show. Also, two women were awarded quilts of valor at the event. Christine thanked everyone who participated in the event. New QOV groups are starting in Noblesville and in Marion. If you donate any patriotic Floating Ohio Star blocks throughout the year, put your name on them and Chris will draw a winner in December for a prize.

Deb Eberly announced an ongoing Improvisational Quilt Show in Springfield, OH with 50 international large quilts that continues through March 29. Nancy Crow will be speaking at this show on March 15.

Lynn Thomas reminded members to renew their 2020 QGI dues. Starting in March, the rosters will only be 2020 paid members.

Rebecca Connell collected 19 joey pouches that will be shipped to Australia to help save wildlife struggling after the fires.

Diana Stuckey shared the block of the month pattern, a 12.5" churn dash block. Each month will have a different center. Patterns for January and February are available at the QGI website or in the newsletter. For this year's BOM, participants will make blocks January through November that they use themselves to make a quilt top by December. Diana will have a prize raffle for participants each month; show her your completed block to be entered. Shari Harrison won the prize at the February meeting.

Mary Ellen Straughn shared these upcoming guilt shows:

- Indiana Heritage Quilt Show, Bloomington, IN, March 5-7.
- Eiteljorg Museum, Uncovering Women's Stories, March 6 to August 9.
 - INfiber will have rotating exhibits during this time.
 - Leigh Layton and Mary Ellen Straughn will host Postcard Quilt workshops April 11 and July 25.
 - Heather Givens of Crimson Tate will host Sip and Stitch workshop on May 9.
- Appleseed Quilters Guild Festival of Quilts, Ft Wayne, IN, March 20-21.
- String-A-Long Quilt Show, Valparaiso, IN, April 4-5.
- Noble Nimble Thimbles Quilt Show, Rome City, IN, June 24-27 (the same dates as the Shipshewana Quilt Show).

Show and Tell:

Eleven people shared 23 guilts or other items with the group.

The 2019 QGI quilt raffle winner gave the quilt back to the guild. Mary Strinka still had all of the tickets sold for the raffle quilt. So another winning ticket was drawn at the February meeting.

QGI Past Presidents Program:

Mary Ellen Straughn read the first chapter of The First 25 Years of QGI. All past presidents were announced. Fourteen past presidents were present at the meeting and shared something about their time as president of QGI. Several of the past presidents showed quilts including one by Mary Kay Horn that won Best Exhibit in the Women's Building at the IN State Fair. We learned about the Celebrity Quilt made by QGI in 1990, the 2,500 QGI cookbooks

sold in the mid-90s, and the QGI History book created for the first 25 years. Several presidents encouraged members to take a chance and volunteer for QGI.

Suzie Wetzel thanked ALL past presidents of QGI on behalf of all guild members. Mary Ellen also thanked all past presidents. Below are a few photos of this event. Quilts shown below quilter's picture.















































Hospitality:

Connie Lancaster reported that we had 56 members present. Six door prizes were distributed including a set of tickets to the Quilter's Hall of Fame.

March QGI BOM - Copies of the BOM will be handed out at the March 12 meeting.

QGI Programs

March 12th, 2020 - we welcome Johanna Blume, Curator of Western Art, History and Culture at the Eiteljorg Museum. She will talk about the exhibit opening March 7th at the museum and running through August 9th.

What is it: An exhibit that features approximately 30 fascinating quilts by women artists from the early 1800s to the present day in the Western states and reveals captivating experiences and stories of women in the West and Native America. Explore quilts from throughout the American West, including Native America that document people, places and events, and serve as visual records that help us study and understand Western art, history and cultures.

Quilts embody personal stories and symbolize community relationships. Explore the diverse experiences of women in the West and Native America through themes of family and community, ethnic and regional identity and political power and agency.

The guild is participating in this exhibit by having some charity work days there, so people can see live quilters in action!

Check out Workshops Added!!!

By popular demand, we have added 2 workshops by **Mary Strinka for Stack and Whack!.** The first is Saturday, April 4th and the second is Saturday, June 13th. Both will be held at First Friends Church. See the website for more info and to register.

In October we have 2 workshops by **Mark Sherman** - Remarkable Faux Appliqué and Remarkable Machine Trapunto. They are designed to be taken together as a 2 day class, but can be taken separately. The website has detailed information and you can register there.



MARIE HARNISH CREATIONS

Unique, colorful quilts and one of a kind t-shirt quilts for graduations, weddings, memories, and gifts!

<u>Website:</u> MarieHarnishCreations.wordpress.com <u>Facebook.Instagram</u>: @MarieHarnishCreations <u>MarieHarnishCreations@gmail.com</u> 317.650.6388



QGI Calendar of 2020 Events

	2020 Calendar		
Month	Speaker	Date	Lecture/WorkshoĚ
Mar 2020	Johanna Blume from the Eiteljorg Museum	Mar 12	Quilts: Uncovering Women's Stories
Apr. 2020	Linda Luggen Mary Strinka workshop	Apr 9 Apr 4	Judge for Yourself Mary Strinka - Stack and Whack
May 2020	Kathy McNeil http://kathymcneilquiltscom	May 14 May 15 May 16	Razzle Dazzle Your Quilts Feathers are Flying Wonderful World of Landscape Quilts
June 2020	TBD	June 11 June 13	TBD Mary Strinka - Stack and Whack
July 2020	Guild Summer Party	July 9	
	Susan Brubaker Knapp http://bluemoonriver.com	Aug 13 Aug 14 Aug 15	The Artist in You Thread Sketching - Still Life Whole Cloth Painting - Botanicals
Sept 2020	TBD	Sept 10	
Oct 2020	Mark Sherman www.remarkablequilts.com	Oct 8 Oct 9	Man Quilter Lecture and Trunk Show Remarkable Faux Applique
		Oct 10	Remarkable Machine Trapunto
Nov 2020	TBD	Nov 12	
Dec 2020	Guild Christmas Party	Dec 10	

*Workshop fees may be refunded up to two weeks prior to the class. You can register online or send complete form and check made out to "QGI" to either address:

Dawn Barach 7438 Sylvan Ridge Road Indianapolis, IN 46240 Amy O'Connell 7430 Central Ave Indianapolis, IN 46240

E-mail questions to: qgiprograms@gmail.com

QGIN NOTES – FEBRUARY 2020

Judy Barmann opened the meeting with the reminder to silence cell phones. She mentioned that February is the month when most birds choose their mate for life, and noted many significant dates in February, from Ground Hog, Presidents', and Valentine's to Mardi Gras and Leap Day. She then led the singing of Happy Birthday to the February birthdays while birthday gifts were distributed.

Anita Harden introduced the speaker. Molly Isenbarger presented "Creating Repeat Designs for Fabric." She spoke about how she got started designing fabric, different types of pattern repeats, digitizing your design with Adobe Illustrator, and having it printed through Spoonflower. She then walked us through an exercise of designing our own pattern repeats, and provided a handout of resources.

A short intermission allowed people people participating in the 5" block exchange to select their squares. The March meeting will be the final square swap.

During announcements, it was mentioned that the August QGIN meeting conflicts with the new dates for the fall retreat, which was moved to August due to an administrative error at Clifty Falls. The following Friday would conflict with a Susan Brubaker Knapp workshop, so if the church is available, the August 7 meeting will be moved to July 31.

Mary Ellen Straughn announced that February's QGI birthday celebration will include remarks by some of the former guild presidents, and cake will be served.

Amy O'Connell reminded everyone that there are still some spaces in upcoming workshops – Kathy McNeil in May and Susan Brubaker Knapp in August. Two Stack n Whack workshops by Mary Strinka have been added on April 4 and June 13, and Mark Sherman will be here in October.

Diana Stuckey is doing the Block of the Month. The January block is Churn Dash, and for the other months, she will be designing variations on the centers of this block. Bring your completed blocks to the meetings to be eligible to win a prize.

Carol Marlin announced that an exhibition of contemporary quilts called Color Improvisations 2 is currently going on at the Springfield (Ohio) Museum of Art. It will be there through March 29, and Nancy Crow will be speaking on March 15. She also mentioned that the Indiana Fiber Group is using a professional photographer; if you are interested in having professional photographs of your quilts for a reasonable price, email her at cemarlin@sbcglobal.net for details.

Margaret Duke told us she has written an article on Charity Quilts for the February newsletter. For the National Day of Quilting (March 21), Dallas Reed will be holding a Quilt-In and a second one will be held at the Eiteljorg Museum. See the newsletter for details.

Rebecca Connell showed a sample of a bat wrap she made to send to Australia, and will be collecting items at QGI next week if anyone wishes to donate.

Maureen Weflen said Deb Wilmoth is collecting 12.5" tree blocks for the Australia fire victims. There are still 2 spaces remaining in the spring retreat in Shipshewana.

Shari Harrison recognized Bob Yull for the embroidery done on Maureen's MVP jacket and the visitor badges.

Everyone is encouraged to bring tips for the Tip of the Month segment. This month's tips included several for keeping your foot pedal from "traveling," including placing a rubber band around it, or setting it on an old mousepad or shelf liner. Use the selvages torn from your fabrics to tie up quilts that you are storing rolled. A barbell set on your ruler will keep it from sliding while cutting.

MAY 1 QGIN PROGRAM

Join us for a lecture by Maureen Weflen and Mary Ellen Straughn called "Quilts, Kimonos, Textiles and the Beauty of Japan all about their trip to Japan and the Tokyo International Great Quilt Festival. Both will provide pictures, stories and samples of Japanese fabrics. Invite some friends!

Here are a few teaser photos. There will be many more in May!









We offer top-quality fabric, supplies, classes, kits and clubs for quilting and crafting, as well as long-arm quilting services!!

QGIS MEETINGS

Good morning quilters. I have noticed the days are getting longer and before too long, the great outdoors will be calling me away from my quilt projects. I will have to decide to do yard work or sew. Right now I will enjoy the cold and cool days happily in my sewing room, thankful that I only have to choose from sewing or cleaning the house.

Our February speaker is Martha Higdon who will be presenting her trunk show. Martha started as a hand quilter. Eventually, she purchased a HandiQuilter longarm and began a quilting business. In 2018, she was hired by HandiQuilter as a National Educator and has presented in the United States, Canada, and Japan. She will be sharing her expertise with us.

Our March meeting will be Thursday, March 26 at 12:00 noon. Bring your Show and Tell projects. During Show and Tell, it is often so hard to get a closer look at the beautiful projects you bring. We would like you to display them along the stage so we can get a closer look at them prior to the meeting.

Our March speaker is Connie Lancaster from Quilts Plus. She will be telling us about her new store at 212 W. Main Street, Lebanon. If you enjoyed visiting her old store on 86th Street, you will find the extra distance is worth the trip.

Cindy and I are very pleased to announce that **on the April 23 meeting of QGIS**, **our guest speaker will be Kaye England**. Since I have not been quilting too long, I must admit I did not know much about her. After a Google search, I am very excited to meet and hear her. Due to the cost of having her speak, we will be asking that visitors pay \$5 for that meeting and all members will of course, be free. Please note, Kaye's presentation will be longer so the meeting may last longer than usual. This is a very exciting opportunity and we invite all members to attend and bring a friend. A special thanks to Cindy for providing us with this wonderful opportunity. If you are like me and would like to get more information about Kaye England, please check out this website. https://www.kayeengland.com/about-kaye/



Happy quilting.

Sheryl Otter

You are invited to

National Day of Quilting Celebrations

When: March 21, 2020

Where: 1) Irvington United Methodist Church

2) Eiteljorg Museum

For many years, the Quilters Guild of Indianapolis has had a tradition of planning workday events to celebrate the National Day of Quilting. This year is no exception. Events this year will be on the same date, March 21.

Dallas Reed and his group are hosting the first event listed above. They will gather from 9 am to 3 pm at the Irvington UMC and lunch will be a pitch-in.

The second event will be at the Eiteljorg Museum in conjunction with their special quilt exhibit entitled "Uncovering Women's Stories." Participants can arrive and setup beginning at 9:30. Entrance to the museum and parking will be free to participants. Lunch will be in the museum cafe. (Not a pitch-in)

Those participating in either of the two events will be tying guilts, sewing around guilts and possibly piecing quilts/tops/blocks. Consider bringing a sewing machine, scissors, large eyed needles, etc.

For more information contact either Dallas Reed at 317-363-4116 or Margaret Duke at 817-658-5734.

QUILT SHOW! - QUILT SHOW! - QUILT SHOW!

Date: Saturday, March 21, 2020 - 1:00 PM Event: 2021 Quilt Show Meeting New Joy Lutheran Church 316 W. 156th St. Westfield IN

Anyone who is looking to volunteer and participate in the 2021 Quilt Show is welcome! We will do some brain storming and start a foundation for an awesome show!

Many Thanks, Nancy Trullinger

SPRING RETREAT NEWS

Maureen Weflen and Chris Robertson are happy to report that 54 quilters have signed up for the retreat! There is one room available and one quilter would like a roommate. Contact Maureen or Chris if you want to book the last room or be a roommate for one quilter. Reminder: **Final payments for rooms are due by March 27.** (See email sent Feb. 10.)

Our Spring Retreat is fast approaching! Our retreat theme is "**Think Spring**." With this theme in mind, we are going to have an optional name tag contest. Everyone is invited to design their own spring themed name badge. Votes for the winner of this contest will be cast by the participants at the retreat. Not to worry, name tags have been made for all participants whether you make your own or prefer to just use the pre-made one.

Snippy Jim is making a special trip to Shipshewana to sharpen our knives, scissors, garden tools, etc., on Saturday, May 9. He charges \$5.00 per item and does a great job.

Maureen and Chris are compiling information on quilt shops in the Shipshewana area and a list of quilters' suggestions for good places to eat. As this is Amish country, quilt shops and restaurants won't be open on Sunday. However, The Farmstead Inn is furnishing breakfast for all retreaters Saturday and Sunday. Their breakfast includes lots of options. Also, during the week many places close at 5:00 pm; however, there are a few restaurants that are open until 8pm. You will receive an email with all this information after March 27 when we have to turn in our final rooming list to the Inn.

In addition to quilt shop and restaurant information, the Quilt of Valor Floating Star pattern will be sent to all retreaters. Maureen (and many other quilters) participated in the QOV event February 1 at the Noblesville VFW and witnessed veterans showing how grateful and moved they are by this national effort. Please show your support of veterans by bringing some red, white and blue patriotic fabrics to the retreat and sew a few QOV stars.

Lastly, the sewing room will be open at 9:00 am Friday, May 8 and available for sewing until 11:45 pm Friday and Saturday. On Sunday we can sew 8:00 am til Noon. You can arrive any time you like. If you plan to drive up on Thursday, May 7, please follow the instructions below.

Farmstead Inn Phone: 260-768-4595

Ask to speak to Elaine as she is in charge of our retreat. <u>Tell Elaine you are part of the Indianapolis Quilt Guild Retreat group.</u> (The Indiana State Guild holds retreats there too so make certain she knows you are with <u>our guild.</u>) Elaine will take your reservation and credit card information to reserve a room on 5/7. She will try to ensure that you get the same room as the one assigned to you for our retreat so you won't have to move. On 5/8 you must go to the front desk, check out and make payment for 5/7. They will issue a new door keycard for your stay during the retreat. This procedure is done so your 5/7 stay won't be included in the Spring Retreat final bill.

Contact Information:

Maureen Weflen: maureenweflen@att.net 317-270-7414 (leave a voicemail message)

Chris Robertson: ToadallyMyFrogs@aol.com 317-709-6989 (leave a voicemail message)

National QOV Sew Day Event Enjoyed by All

The 2020 National Sew Day for the Quilts of Valor Foundation was a great success. Many quilters from QGI were in attendance as well as quilters interested in furthering the mission of the Quilts of Valor Foundation - To Comfort and Heal. The day was enjoyed at the Noblesville Veterans of Foreign Wars post. The post Comrades (veterans) and Auxillary had irons and ironing boards ready, as well as extension cords already in place. The Post also provided pulled pork and other goodies for us to eat. A few quilters decided to start a QOV group for that area and they will be meeting at the Noblesville VFW Post. More details in the future.

Two quilts were awarded during the sew day. Gina Loy, a veteran of the United States Marine Corp, and a full blooded Sioux Indian, served in Kuwait. Candi Bowers, a veteran of the United States Army, Served in Saudi Arabia. It was a productive and fun day. Many thanks to all who attended and made it possible. Don't forget to turn in your Ohio Floating Stars (with your name in each block) to be included in the December prize. Christine Hurley, Quilting PI.







Candi Bowers

Volunteers

Gina Loy













Save the Date for QGI 2020 Fall Retreat!

Date: Friday, August 7 – Sunday, August 9, 2020 Location: Clifty Falls Inn, <u>Clifty Falls State Park</u> <u>Address</u>: 1650 Clifty Hollow Rd, Madison, IN 47250 Phone: (812) 265-4135

Jean Dyer reports that 2020 is here and that means the QGI 2020 Fall Retreat planning is underway. Please save the date and watch for more information in the coming months.

UPCOMING QUILTING EVENTS

Indiana Heritage Quilt Show - March 5-7, March 5 & 6 open 9am to 5pm, March 7 open 9am to 4pm. Monroe Convention Center, 302 S. College Ave., Bloomington IN 47403

Appleseed Biennial Quilt Show - March 20-21, March 20 open 10am to 4pm, March 21 open 10am to 3pm. Plassman Athletic Center at Turnstone, 3320 N. Clinton St., Ft. Wayne, IN 46805. Website: appleseedquiltersguild.com/biennial quilt show

QUILTS: Uncovering Women's Stories - March 7 - August 9, Eiteljorg Museum, 500 W. Washington St., Indianapolis IN 46204. Open Monday-Saturday 10am to 5pm, Sunday 12 noon to 5pm.

Color Improvisations2 - January 4 - April 5, McGregor and Deer Galleries, Springfield Museum of Art, 107 Cliff Park Rd., Springfield, OH 45504. Open Wednesday-Saturday 9am to 5pm. Open Sunday 12:30-4:30pm. Closed Monday and Tuesday.

The show features 50 large improvisational quilts from artists in Canada, France, Germany, Switzerland, Japan, Scotland and the United States. Nancy Crow, the curator of this exhibit, will speak on Sunday March 15, 2-3:30pm. Admission is free for members, \$5 for non-members.

String-A-Long Quilt Show: Generations of Quilters - April 4 9am to 5pm, Sunday, April 5 10am to 4pm. Porter Countuy Expo Center, 215 E. Division Rd (southof US 30 on IN 49), Valparaiso, IN 46383. Adult Admission: \$7.00 (Adult); \$2.00 (Children 11-17), Free for children 10 and under. Website: stringalonggg@yahoo.com

Powerful Women: Contemporary Art From The Eiteljorg Collection - May 2 - April 4, Eiteljorg Museum. See above for address and hours of operation.

Noble Nimble Thimbles Quilt Show - June 24 - June 26, 9am to 6pm, June 27 9am to Noon. Suggested donation is \$5.00. Website: noblenimblethimbles.com

Quilters Hall of Fame - "de-light/FULL" exhibit by James Brown, February 25-May 9; "Portraits & Patterns" exhibit by Jack Edson, May 12- July 25; TQHF 2020 Honoree: Marti Michell, July 28 - October 3; AQSG: "200 Years of Solid Color", October 6 - December 12.

Nothing but Knit By Pam Durant

In February the Indiana Pacers announced one of the first activities associated with the February 14, 2021 the NBA All-Star game. Remember when the Indianapolis Colts asked people to hand make blue and white scarfs for volunteers at the Super Bowl in 2012? The total scarfs was over 13,000. Well the Pacers want to outdo them with blue and gold knitted stocking caps, not just for volunteers, but players, coaches and even NBA commissioner Adam Silver to wear at the 2021 game. With very few rules, everyone can knit or crochet a nice "beanie" and join in the fun.

Team logos, athletic brand logos, or player specific designs are not allowed, but you can include generic basketballs and or Indianapolis. The circumference should be 22" to 24". The yarn should only be Navy Blue (PMS 282) and Gold (PMS 123), but can be configured as you wish.



Navy Blue			Gold		
Pantone	282 c		Pantone	123 c	
СМҮК	97; 55; 0; 74		СМҮК	0; 22; 83; 0	
sRGB	2, 30, 66		sRGB	255; 199; 44	
Hex	#021E42		Hex	#FFC72C	
Commercial Yarn Navy Blue Color			Commercial Yarn Gold Color		
Shepard's Wool	Royal Blue		Shepard's Wool	Buttercup	
Red Heart	Soft Navy		Red Heart	Bright Yellow	
Lion or Vanna's Choice Colonial Blue			Lion or Vanna's Choice	Mustard	

The three places you can get information: The Indianapolis Public Library 40 E. St. Clair St. Indpls 46204. Broad Ripple Knit Shop 6510 N. Cornell Ave. Indpls 46220. Online at https://www.nba.com/pacers/nothing-knit-2021

At that website they have an ongoing cap tally, all the instructions, and a comment card you can include so the recipient knows who made it. There is also information about upcoming knit events at some games. This website also has links to knitting instructional videos.

Before Dec 21, 2020 sent what you make to:
Bankers Life Fieldhouse
c/o Nothing but Knit
125 S. Pennsylvania St.
Indianapolis, IN 42204

General Meeting Schedule

2nd Thursday each month

7:00-9:00PM

Orchard Park Presbyterian Church

1605 E 106th St, Indianapolis IN 46280

QGIN -North Daytime Meeting

1st Friday each month* 1:00-3:00 PM

*(July meeting held last Friday in June)

Orchard Park Presbyterian Church

1605 E. 106th St, Indianapolis IN 46280

QGIS -South Daytime Meeting

4th Thursday January-November 12:00-2:30PM

Friedens United Church of Christ

8300 S. Meridian, Indianapolis

Quilters Guild of Indianapolis PO Box 50345 Indianapolis, IN 46250-0345

www.quiltguildindy.net

Membership:

QGI.vp.membership@gmail.com

Newsletter: <u>qginewsletter@gmail.com</u>

Quilt Show: qgiquiltshow@gmail.com

Board Meetings: 3/11/20, 5/13/20, 7/8/20, 9/9/20, 11/11/20

6:30 pm - Old National Bank 1430 S. Rangeline Rd, Carmel IN All paid members are welcome to attend.

President	MaryEllen Straughn		
Charity Quilts	Margaret Duke		
Preemie Quilts	Sandy Haneline		
Quilts of Valor	Chris Hurley		
Charity Hats	Open!		
Vice President	Lynn Thomas		
Bee Keeper	Melissa Snyder		
Spring Retreat	Chris Robinson		
	Maureen Weflen		
Fall Retreat	Jean Dyer		
Secretary	Betsy LaBell		
Block of Month	Diana Stuckey		
Hospitality	Connie Lancaster		
	Jacqui Griswald		
Logo/Pins	Chris Robertson		
Treasurer	Maggie Carr		
Member At Lg.	Shari Harrison		
Quilt Assn.	Anita Harden		
Publicity	Open!		
Advertising	Open!		
Newsletter	Maureen Weflen		
Social Media	Open!		
Website	Leigh Layton		
	Diane Burgan		
Programs	Dawn Barach		
	Amy O'Connell		
2021 Quilt Show	Nancy Trullinger		
	Marcia Hackett		
QGIN Chairs	Anita Harden		
	Judy Barmann		
QGIS Chairs	Cindy Newell		
	Sheryl Otter		